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Notes from meeting held on 18th March 2020 via telephone conference

1. The Chair welcomed all to the meeting which, may well be the first of many via audio or online conferencing in the months ahead!
2. Apologies for absence:  There were none and in attendance were Nick, Terry, Emma and Jeff.
3. The Notes from the previous meeting were AGREED for accuracy purposes.
4. Matters arising (not covered by agenda):
a. The Pettits Lane Bridge improvements were discussed and it was AGREED that Terry should contact Keith Prince AM as he was the one who brought it to our attention originally and now that he has an “extended” term of office due to postponement of the GLA elections, he may wish to pursue it and let us know what is to be done!
b. Nick reported that the “near miss” data collection is still ongoing and will circulate the spreadsheet for the rest of us to contribute towards using our own wards to populate.
c. Jeff reported on the progress of the proposed “Bike Shed” project at MyPlace in Harold Hill.  Not much to report as yet as they are still trying to source a suitable container to convert.
5. Gallows Corner – was discussed and Terry advised that he had asked Mark Philpotts for his input with a drawing of the situation and it was AGREED that Terry would contact Mark to see how it was progressing.
6. Queen’s Hospital Signage – Terry informed the meeting that our contact at Queen’s, Hyder, was moving on to another Trust in West London.  There is still poor signage for cyclists at the entrances to the site which should be the responsibility of Havering Council.  As the CLG had been cancelled, it was AGREED that we email Martin Day, copied to Daniel Douglas, for him to progress this situation with the appropriate Council department.  Also discussed was safe cycling routes between Queen’s and King George Hospitals.
7. Rumble strips & road humps – Terry reported that he was still awaiting a plan from the Council Officer involved regarding a resolution for the inappropriate “rumble strips” on Havering roads.  It was AGREED that Terry should ask again for this information.  Terry also reported that he had met with Cranham Ward Councillor Gillian Ford which could prove in the long term to be beneficial to cycle projects in the Cranham & Upminster areas.  It was AGREED that Terry & Jeff would pursue this initiative and report back.  Emma reported that more speed “humps” had been removed from the Marshalls Drive area in Romford.  It was AGREED that Terry would question Havering council on this. If no satisfactory answers are forthcoming, Terry will write to TFL on this matter as they provided the money for these to be installed, to assist with reducing accidents.
8. [bookmark: _Hlk24393429]Havering Cyclists Cycling Charter – Terry reported that Queen’s Theatre and Essex Wildlife Trust plus some other businesses had signed up to our Cycling Charter for Havering.  Jeff reported on the progress so far with local school’s and Nick reported on progress with local Churches.  Terry explained that the next step would be to go “knocking” on the doors of local shops and retail outlets but that this is now on hold due to the coronavirus epidemic.
9. Brentwood Cycling Petition – Terry explained that this petitioned was due to be started soon to encourage the proposed “Lower Thames Crossing” organisation to include suitable cycling schemes in their plans which would link Thurrock to Brentwood via Havering.  The petition was, at this time, awaiting input from the Thurrock Cycling Campaign.
10. Bike maps – Jeff explained that the maps were available in Martin Day’s office but the last time he tried to make arrangements to pick them up, Martin was out of the office.  It was AGREED that Jeff and Terry would try again, soon.
11. Family bike rides on Sundays – It was AGREED that we try to put a schedule together for weekend bike rides for all, which incorporated the summer Bike Hubs run by Havering Council and Cycle Confident.  Due to the current virus situation, it might not take place this summer but it would be good practice for the future.
12. [bookmark: _GoBack]Next CLG meeting – As CLG meetings have been cancelled for the foreseeable future, it was AGREED that Nick or Terry would start a “round-robin” email for all to contribute, so that an email could be sent to Martin Day, copied to Daniel Douglas, highlighting all the current issues appertaining to cycling in Havering.
13. Date of next meeting: It was AGREED that the next meeting should be arranged for Wednesday, 15th April, 8 pm using audio or online conferencing.
14. Other business: Before the next meeting, it was AGREED that we test out suitable online conferencing in advance of the meeting.  Terry would check out Skype and contact others to test.
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